OFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish held on 3rd April 2023 at 7.00pm
Chairman  

Cllr Marc Farmer, Chairman

In attendance  
Diane Cox, Clerk 



Cllrs Marcus Taylor, Ian Graham, James Moclair, Kathleen Henderson & 



Mark Allard
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7pm.
Welcome & receive apologies
Cllr Farmer welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Ward, Evans & Briers and the local policing team who were called to an incident.
To consider acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on 7th March 2022.
Minutes of that meeting were accepted as a true record to be signed by the Chairman.
Reports from Community Representatives including, if present
· 
Parochial Church Council & Friends of the Church

Lisa Farmer spoke on behalf of the PCC and the Friends.  Lisa supplied administrative 
information followed by a review of the past year and plans for the year ahead.  See the full 
report appended to the minutes.
· 
Aaron Powell, District Councillor

Cllr Powell started by advising that the position for District Councillor was up for election in 
May together with parish elections.  He added that residents would know if there was to be 
a contested election next week.  He reminded residents that photo ID would be required to 
be able to vote this year.

He stated that Wychavon DC was not increasing council tax again this year recognising 
the difficulties currently being experienced.  


He went on to say how proud the council was of the “Intelligently Green” Plan, waste 
vehicles were now being changed form diesel to electric.


There is continued investment in the Leisure Centres and proposals for investment into the 
refurbishment of the Riverside Centre with the cost to be in the region of £100K.


He stated that although planning can be sometimes controversial, the District Council has 
to conform to targets set by the Government.  Consultation into design codes may ease 
planning decisions.  Design codes would be relative to areas.  Consultation ends on the 
17th May.
· Wake Committee

Peter Shilton spoke on behalf on the Wake Committee; he stated that it was good to return 
after a 2 year break due to Covid.  He thanked the PC for covering the insurance premium 
so that events could be held.  The season started with May Day and the crowning of the 
Wake Queen and continued with Wake events finalising with carols around the Maypole at 
Christmas.  Sadly the weather did not always behave but £235 was still raised for the 
County Air Ambulance.  Report appended to the minutes.
· The Maypole Club

Mrs Peters spoke on behalf of the Maypole Club; she stated that the club had been going to 
40 years providing meetings, talks and outings.  She added that it was difficult to attract 
guest speakers on a limited budget and asked for any suggestions or volunteers.  She 
thanked the PC for their support.
· 
Offenham Cricket Club

Gordon Smith spoke on behalf of the CC, stating that the club had had the best results, winning 13 of 15 matches.  He added that midweek matches were increasing but those held at the weekend fell.  He gave a brief report on finances which were good even though they had suffered a break in to the container.

Further details can be seen in the full report which is appended to the minutes.

· 
Offenham Youth Club


Pete Jennings reported that no volunteers have come forward to take over the club.
· 
Offenham Village Hall

Martin Roberts spoke on behalf of the VHC; he thanked the committee for their work and dedication to the hall, without them the hall would not survive.  Two new members have joined the team; he added that he felt the hall team has not been this strong for many years.  He thanked the PC for their support.

He went on to cover the events of the last year, adding the success of the Thursday morning coffee club brought together strangers and left as friends.


He mentioned the proposed changing room extension, there was still funding to be acquired but good progress had been made.  


He ended with a personal note.  The full report is appended to the minutes.
· Offenham Community Charity

Tony Ward provided a written report for the charity.  The charity is in good financial shape 
partially because fewer requests have been made over the past year, although a number of 
requests are expected in the latter part of the year.  He added that the Charity Commission 
received the annual report favourably as it showed that money was well spent within the 
terms of the charter.

· Footpath Warden, Roy Betts

Roy reported on the marvellous array of walks in the area.  He added that the footpath in 
Laurels Road remains impassable but is known to County.  An issue with the footpath from 
Gibbs Lane to the Fish & Anchor being currently blocked is also known to County.  
The remainder are generally in good condition.

· RBL Club


Samantha Birch represented the club.  She stated that the family room has had time 
invested to improve the surroundings and they were looking to improve the front room too.  
As they are unable to claim grants they have to fund improvements themselves.  Although  
everyone is welcome they do welcome membership which costs £20 per year.  Numerous 
activities continue to take place at the club.

· 
Any other items raised:

None
The Chairman closed the Annual Parish Meeting which was followed by the ordinary PC meeting.

…………………………………… Chairman.
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